Howgate Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

15 December 2011
Present: Karen O’Hanlon [Chair] (KO’H), Graham Young (GY) and Adrian FitzGerald (AF)

Also present: Councillor Margaret Wilson

1. Apologies: Councillor Ken Brown
2. Minutes of November meeting: proposed by AF; seconded by GY
3. Matters arising from November meeting.

(a) Noting the recent Howgate community policing report, Cllr Wilson drew attention to the significantly increased number of thefts and break-ins in the Penicuik area, notably from outbuildings and garden sheds.

(b) KO’H will check progress on investigation into speeding through Howgate

(c) The presentation slides for the Mount Lothian proposed development are now on the website.

(d) Re the proposed planning application for development at Fallhills – to which HCC has objected on behalf of residents - Cllr Wilson reported that Midlothian Councillors had been asked to make it known to officials by the following day (Friday 16th) if there was a wish for the application to come before the planning Committee. KO’H suggested that objectors at Fallhills would wish to be alerted to this fact and would probably wish to make representations. Cllr Wilson indicated that she was happy be contacted over the matter.

(e) It was noted that the Spurlens Rig application has been refused as a delegated decision on numerous counts. It is unknown at present whether the applicant will seek a Review.

(f) There was discussion of the SESPlan. It was agreed that the plan is complex, covers a wide area and is time consuming to examine in detail. KO’H and AF agreed to examine the plan further ahead of the next meeting when there will be further discussion.

(g) Wind Turbine development at Rosemay Farm. KO’N has lodged notice that HCC has reservations that it would wish to discuss. (Original application withdrawn and new application pending)

(h) Widening of pavement in Howage. Cllr Brown had e-mailed to confirm that work will start in the New Year

4. Treasurer’s Report: Current balance of £118.84. A cheque for £266.36 is also in hand representing the grant for 2011/12. The timing of the grant and the difficulty over obtaining relevant information from Midlothian Council was discussed.

5. AOB: None

6. Next meeting: February 2012
